"Correspondence from NTA on matter : 
From: oireachtasliaison <oireachtasliaison@nationaltransport.ie> Sent: Wednesday, January 31, 2024 6:25 PM To: Eoin Ó Broin <eoinob@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie> Subject: RE: Bus Stops in Clondalkin CAUTION: [EXTERNAL EMAIL] Do not click links or attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe. 
Dear Councillor, I refer to your enquiry dated 26th January 2024 the contents of which have been noted. The NTA have funding available for Local Authorities for the supply and installation of the seats or benches at TFI Bus Poles. If the Local Authority wish to participate, they must determine that there will be a 1.2m available passing space on the footpath once the seating is installed. Any issues regarding limited space or land acquisition is not under the remit of the NTA. Any applications can be made to accessibility@nationaltransport.ie In response to similar requests for the provision of bus shelters at the four bus stops located in Clondalkin village, in the past, we requested our bus shelter contractor to conduct a technical assessment to review the feasibility of installing bus shelters at the four bus stop locations. The technical review deemed that none of the four stop locations were suitable due to a number of technical reasons and concerns including very limited footpath widths, proximity to entrances and sight line / visual impacts. I trust that the above is of assistance. Yours Sincerely Richard Kelly NTA Oireachtas Liaison"
